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Parent Engagement that makes a difference 

to a child’s learning 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

A very warm welcome back to our second week of learning! Our students and teachers 

have been working very hard to re-establish routines and student engagement after the 

school holidays. I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all our students on 

the efforts they are making to take ownership for the improvement of their learning. 

 

This term all our inquiry units of work focus on the Civics and Citizenship discipline, and 

considering it is a very special week in Australia’s history, with the commemoration of 

the ANZAC the National day of remembrance and first landing of the Anzacs at Gallipoli, 

this aligns with the learning taking place in our classrooms. Research in education tells 

us that children learn best when they are highly interested, active and help make         

decisions about their learning. This week our students will have engaged in hands-on, 

sensory and real-life experiences about ANZAC Day.  

 

This week our school community will reflect on the meaning of war and think about those 

who served our country. Some of the experiences we have planned for our students to 

commemorate and reflect on a real life world event, that is    ANZAC day includes:  

 

Tuesday 24th April @ 9am – Whole School Commemoration of ANZAC Day led by our 

School Captains. This included the reciting of ‘The Ode’, the playing of “The Last Post” 

and the laying of a wreath at the base of the Australian flag. In  addition to this, Mr Gatt 

arranged a special guest speaker to talk to our school community about what it is like to 

serve Australia in a war and the idea of ‘mateship’. 

 

Wednesday 25th April – Representatives from our Junior School 

Council (JSC) attended the Dawn Service at the Melton Cenotaph to 

lay a wreath on behalf of our school community. 

 

Our school community values and embraces all people and their       

respective histories. This week we embrace the commemoration of  

ANZAC Day and continue to enrich our understandings of the life and 

times of Australia and its people. 

 

“Alone we can do so little, together we can do so much” – Helen Keller. 

 

Warmest Regards, 

Kathy Cvitkovic - Assistant Principal 3-6 Learning Community 
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         Getting it right in English! 

 

Reading and Technology- engaging our readers 

We know many of our students are technological experts and own de-

vices at home. One way we engage students during reading lessons is 

by providing opportunities to read and explore a range of online texts. 

This may involve researching information to answers questions or simp-

ly read for enjoyment.  

Below is a list of websites and iPad apps used at school. These are 

free to visit or sign up to and can also be accessed from home. 

Some of these websites and apps are more suited to students at specif-

ic reading developmental levels, while others provide engaging reading 

material for all. 

Students may already have accounts to some of these sites. Please 

ask their teacher for their log in details. 

 

www.heraldsun.com.au/kids-news 

 

    www.literacyplanet.com 

 

www.starfall.com 

*Also available as an iPad app 

 

www.storylineonline.net 

 

  http://pbskids.org/games/reading/ 

 

 

www.teachyourmonstertoread.com 

*Also available as an iPad app 

 

Sarah Marshall 

Leading Teacher- Literacy 
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Marvellous Maths 

Dear Parents 
 
Every year children in grades 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in NAPLAN (National        
Assessment Program-Literacy and Numeracy.)  In 2018 the Numeracy Assessment 
will take place on Thursday May 17th. The year 3 assessment is conducted within 
a 45 minute timeslot whilst the year 5 assessment is over 50 minutes. 
The Numeracy test assesses students on fractions, shapes, place value,        
transformations, maps and locations, and real-world problems. The test format  
varies, however in general questions are multiple-choice or require a short written  
response. NAPLAN numeracy is not a test of content. It tests skills in numeracy 
that are developed over time through the school curriculum and every day in the 
classroom.  
 
A fear of the unknown can contribute to uneasiness and anxiety in the lead up to 
NAPLAN. To help reassure your child, we take them through practice tests leading 
up to the tests. It is a simple way to give your child the opportunity to see the style 
of the test before taking it on the day, and help them realise that there is no need to 
be afraid.  
 
Teachers at Melton West ensure that students are familiar with the test formats and 
provide appropriate support and guidance. Excessive preparation is not useful and 
can lead to unnecessary anxiety.  
 
NAPLAN tests are constructed to give students an opportunity to demonstrate 
skills they have learned over time through the school curriculum, and NAPLAN test 
days should be treated as just another routine event on the school calendar.  
 
The best way you can help your child prepare for NAPLAN is to reassure them that 
NAPLAN tests are just one part of their school program, and to urge them to simply 
do the best they can on the day. 
 
 
Kind regards 
Jennifer O’Connor 
Assistant Principal P-2 Learning Community 
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A Word from Our School Vice Captains 
 

Dear MWPS, 
 
On the 17th April, some of our grade 6’s went to Somers Camp and had an amazing time. 
We learnt so many new things and made some new friends. 
On Tuesday 24th April we had a special “ANZAC” assembly led by our school captains 

and Mr Gatt who spoke about his experiences for ANZAC DAY. 
Thankyou to Bill Tewson who attended our assembly as a guest 
speaker. We laid a wreath under our Australian flag.        

LEST WE FORGET. 
 
Samantha And Jackson. 
 


